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R E S U L T S  O F  T H E  
R E S I D E N T  S U R V E Y  
As you may remember we sent out 
surveys in November of 2023 to see 
what interests everyone may have. 
With 32% being turned in we have 
identified 3 interests: After-school 
Activities, Cultural Arts & Crafts, and 
Nutrition/Cooking & Fitness. We will 
use this information for future events 
and seminars. Thank you once again 
for all the residents that took the time 
to fill out the surveys.   

 

 

 

H O U S I N G  W A I T L I S T  
Continued interest for 2024 has 
begun. Formal notices have not 
been sent out yet but you can still 
call in to get that out the way 
before June. Please make sure 
you check in with the Intake 
Specialist to ensure you stay on 
the list. Contact Melissa 
Stephens (253) 382-6112 or 
Melissa.Stephens@PuyallupTrib
e-nsn.gov  
 

P T H D  C L O S E D  
JANUARY 1ST & 15TH  
Puyallup Tribal Housing will be 
closed in observance of New 
Years’ Day and Martin Luther 
King Jr. Day 
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MAINTENANCE CORNER 

This month we wanted to focus on front and back porch cleanliness. Please make sure that all 
porches are kept free of clutter and debris. Aside from making the property look unaesthetically pleasing, 
this clutter is perfect for pests to shelter in from the cold. It is each residents’ responsibility to keep these 
areas clean and orderly. All items such as bikes, barbeques, and lawn furniture need to stored correctly 
when not in use. Any questions or concerns make sure you contact your RS or maintenance for 
clarification or resolutions. 

Please contact:  
Phillip Campbell-Joseph (253)573-7923 
Rehab/Maintenance Manager  
Phillip.Joseph@PuyallupTribe-nsn.gov 

 

  

 

 

  

 

ONLINE PAYMENTS NOW AVAILABLE!!! 
PTHD has now launched the online portal for rent 
payments. All you need to do is follow this link 
https://billerpayments.com/app/enrolledwebui/#/login?bs
n=ptoihousing and set up an account for payments from 
your bank account and/or debit card. You can authorize 
the payment to be processed that day or an upcoming 
date of your choosing. We will still be accepting 
payments at the office. All PTHD employees are willing to 
assist any residents that may need help with the online 
payment option. This option will make it easier for all 
residents to pay their rent on time, as it will eliminate your 
need to come down to the office.  

      SILVERFISH 
SEE SOMETHING…SAY SOMETHING… 

Every month we will focus on specific pests that plague residents here 
in the Northwest. This month we will focus on Silverfish. These insects 
inhabit places in your home that are humid and moist such as 
bathrooms, closets, or under the sink.   

Silver fish are pests because they eat personal belongings such as 
wallpaper, books, and envelopes. They also like anything that has 
adhesive on it. These insects will end up damaging your items over 
time. They can also damage bedding that may be stored away.  

To prevent Silverfish from being a problem you want to keep all the 
food in your cupboards in sealed containers. You also want to make 
sure that your house if free of dust and food particles that may be 
laying around. Make sure you’re storing clothes in a dry environment 
and ventilate rooms that may get warm or moist. Silverfish are also 
deterred by the smell of citrus fruits. You can use orange/lemon peels 
around areas of concern or spray the area with a mixture of lemon juice 
and water.  
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